[bookmark: _GoBack]Advisory Committee on Packaging – Minutes

This meeting was held on Wednesday 29 July 2020 at 13:00PM via Teleconference

	Attendees
	Apologies

	Phil Conran - Chair
Melanie Foster – Defra
Megan Bracken - Defra
Linda Crichton – Defra
Ian Atkinson – Defra
Katherine Arnold – Defra
Adrian Hawkes – Valpak
Alison Bramfitt – Nestle 
John Dye – Scott Pallets
Rick Hindley – Alupro
Mike Baxter - RPC-BPI
Nicola Jones – Tata steel 
Matthew Demmon
Simon Stringer - Nipak
Stuart Hayward-Higham – SUEZ
Karen Graley – Waitrose
Simon Weston – CPI 
Diane Carlisle – NIEA
Allison Townley - NIEA
Lyn McLean – EA
Helen Little – EA
Simon McKergan – DAERA
Robert McLaughin - DAERA
Lesley Roberts - DAERA
Helen Bird– WRAP

	Fiona Donaldson - SEPA Bernard Gaffney – SEPA 
Tim Chant - SG
Janice Harris – DAERA
Andy Rees – WG
Andrew Bird – LA (Newcastle)
Roger Walton – LA (Dover)






	Items
	Agenda Item

	Actions Arising

	1.
	Welcome, introductions, confirmation of attendance, previous minutes and actions 

The minutes of the previous meeting were agreed.

	

	2.
	EPR Developments

· LC updated the committee on the timing for the consultations for EPR, Consistency and DRS in 2021. Further engagement with stakeholders would be organised to discuss specific issues.
· In accordance with the Resources & Waste Strategy and the regulatory commitment to undertake a 5 year post implementation review, a contractor is to be appointed to assist with the review of the Essential Requirements Regulations.
	


	3.
	Q2 Data summary and expectations for remainder of 2020 and 2021
Members discussed the Quarter 2 data and it was noted that the negative impact of Covid-19 on the packaging sector had not been as significant as first anticipated. The following points were made;
· RH agreed to share analysis which had been completed by his colleagues with Alistair Paul in Defra who leads on Waste Tracking 
· KG announced that online purchases had remained high at a 20% increase and the amount of packaging used has also remained high. It was explained that a clear impact of Covid-19 on the retail sector would not be evident until Quarter 4.
· With a greater number of people working from home the amount of packaging waste being produced by the commercial sector has decreased. 
· Construction demands are increasing again after a small dip during the peak of the Coronavirus pandemic
· It was reported that plastic was still in high demand and on the plastics recycling front things were opening up, but yet to see concrete evidence from EA that supports this as some recyclers are still shut and question whether they will again. 

	

	4.
	Compliance Mechanism

Members agreed that the only viable option would be the ‘extension mechanism’. Work should still be done by both Defra and EA to take this forward in the event that it may be required.

It was noted that a decision would need to be made at the end of quarter 3.

	

	 5.
	Recycling Targets 2021-2023

Members were provided with an update on the work by Valpak to update the Packflow material reports. 
The following discussion took place;
· Recycling targets would need to be confirmed by September and the current expectations were that the targets would be in line with figures previously discussed 
· If business targets are required for 2023 these would need to be consulted on due to legal requirements

AH presented a report on enhancing the recycling of plastic packaging waste. It was agreed that Members would consider the proposals and review the impact on industry.


	Action: Members to review the Valpack report.

	6.
	Accreditation 2021 proposals including EU/OECD and Basel plastic classification

LM provided an overview of the 3 proposed changes to the accreditation process for reprocessors and exporters and outlined the following points;
· Exporters would need to provide site details for all overseas sites, EU and OECD sites and metal exporters to the 5 conditions.  Comments were raised as to how feasible this would be
· Reprocessors would need to complete the reprocessing capacity section of their application, even if it’s a renewal
· Reprocessors would have to report the amount of packaging waste reprocessed each quarter.

All changes would be publicised via the regulators communications team and direct contact would be made with applicants to ensure clarity of proposed changes. 

	

	7.
	Short Term Measures (including Packaging Scheme Forum proposals)
Members discussed export regulations and how well they are followed. It was explained that export standards were not particularly clear which could often lead to disagreement. 
Following a discussion regarding the possibility of increasing the restrictions it was noted that NI would be constrained by EU shipment requirements and therefore Ni may not be able to implement a ban in the same way as GB.

	

	8.
	Consideration of proposals to ban export of un-prepared packaging waste

The Committee discussed proposals to ban export of un-prepared packaging waste. PC put forward that the ACP should support the consideration by Defra of a move towards adoption of a ban on the export of unprocessed waste subject to a detailed review by material on the benefits and impact. This was supported by members.
Phil do you have anything to add on this please? 

	

	9.
	Environment Bill update and EU exit update

KA and LC updated Members on the EU-Exit work currently taking place in Defra and the Environment Bill. The below points were highlighted;

· The EU-Exit team were preparing for the end of the transition period
· NI would be operating as a ‘mini member state’ which meant that it would need to follow EU regulations 
· The UK government had produced a paper to clarify the NIP
· The NIP would be reviewed in 4 years to allow time to identify and review the regulations.

It was clarified that the Environment Bill is expected to return to Committee in the Autumn.

	


	10.
	DRS update

MF outlined the following points;
· The DRS team planned to consult with industry early next year and were in the process of finalising proposals. 

Members agreed that further discussion surrounding this topic would be beneficial.
	

	11.
	ACP Appointment Process

MF announced that Deep Sagar had been appointed as the ACP Chair as Phil Conran’s successor. The contract would commence from the beginning of October to allow time for a handover.

It was noted that a number of Members contracts had been extended to 31 March 2021 to allow time for the recruitment exercise to take place.
	

	12.
	Key updates from: the Agencies; WRAP; and Devolved Administrations on items not previously covered

Members were provided with an Agency and DA update. The following points were noted.

· [bookmark: _Hlk54353702]HL would check whether the brief on exports to Turkey could be sent to ‘Letsrecycle’.
· EA colleagues would confirm if a Communications colleague would be available to attend the next quarterly meeting.

HB announced that WRAP had released a ‘film road map’ for recycling and circulated the link to members (https://www.wrap.org.uk/flexible_plastic_packaging_roadmap?_ga=2.107684480.300958527.1595838744-163986032.1560505669).
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